
 
President Barry England called a meeting of the Williamsburg Community School  

Board to order at 7:51 p.m.  Members present were:  Barry England, Marion Pheasant, 

Amy Hileman, Carlee Ranalli, Patricia Kensinger, Ben Postles, Julie Woodling and Janet 

Lee. 
 

Approval was received for the March minutes for the Committee of the Whole Meeting and 

Regular Board Meeting. 
 

 
 
 
ITEMS                           BY THE BOARD: 
 

*Heard an interesting report from Mr. McKee and Ms. Brantner on the 7
th

 and 8
th

 grade 

English Language program.  

 

*Approved the Resignation of Donna Showalter as Williamsburg Borough Tax Collector, 

effective March 31, 2017. 

 

*Approved Dave Myers as Williamsburg Borough Tax Collector, effective immediately. 

 

*Approved the following field trip requests: 

  -     Christy Rhoads to take 30 elementary chorus members to sing at the Williamsburg 

        Senior Center on April 28, 2017, at no cost to the district. 

  -     Carrie Loose to take 34 ninth grade students to Mount Aloysius on May 10, 2017 for 

        Career Day, at a cost of $80. 

  -     Nikki Varney to take 6 students to attend the State PJAS Competition at Penn State 

        University on May 14-16, 2017, at a cost of $350. 

- Jodi Kensinger and Traci McCall to take 38 second grade students to Lake Raystown 

Seven Points Marina on May 17, 2017, at no cost to the district. 

  -     April Wheland and Dan Crain to take 45 sixth grade students to Gettysburg on May 

        26, 2017, at no cost to the district. 

  -     Erika Veckov and Ryan Blattenberger to take 43 fifth grade students to Gettysburg on 

        May 26, 2017, at no cost to the district. 

 

*Approved the 2017 list of 12
th

 grade students for graduation, provided all requirements are 

fulfilled. 

 

*Added Lois Appleman to the Teacher Substitute list. 

 

*Approved the Educational Trip request submitted by Mrs. Angela Kipe for her son 

Trenton to be excused from school April 25-28, 2017. 
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*Accepted the resignation of James Michelone as Girls’ Varsity Basketball Head Coach, 

with regret. 

 

*Accepted the resignation of Richard Tate as Girls’ Varsity Basketball Assistant Coach, 

with regret. 

 

*Accepted the resignation of Terry Lee as Varsity Football Assistant Coach, with regret. 

     

*Approved the following use of facilities: 

    -  Coach Matthew Hoover to use the high school football/track and elementary practice 

field/grounds for the summer track and field program from May 30 through June 9, 2017 

from 4:00pm-6:30pm, Monday – Friday. 

    -  Boys’ Varsity Basketball Coach Brock Anders to use the High School Gymnasium 

from June 19-22, 2017 for the 2017 Blue Pirate Basketball Camp for boys entering 3
rd

-9
th

 

grade. 

 

 

 


